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SCHOOLS DIVISION OF DAVAO DEL NORTE

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

December 1, 2022

OFFICE MEMORANDUM
SGOD 041, s. 2022

SUBMISSION OF PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMET (PD) PROGRAM PROPOSALS

To:

FOR PUBLIC SCHOOL TEACHERS AND SCHOOL LEADERS

Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chief Education Program Supervisor, CID
Chief Education Program Supervisor, SGOD
Public Schools District Supervisors

School Heads

Division Section Heads

All others concerned

. This is to advise all Program Owners of the Division of the submission of

Professional Development Program Proposals for Public School teachers and
School Leaders on or before December 19, 2022 to this office through Ms.
Gay P. Taguiran, SEPS of the HRD. It is expected that all proposals will be
reviewed and checked prior to its submission to the Regional Office on
December 22, 2022.

. The above call for submission is in adherence to DepEd Order No. 001 s. 2020,

titled: Guidelines for NEAP Recognition of Professional Development Programs
and Courses for Teachers and School Leaders and DepEd Memorandum No.
080 s 2021, titled: Call for submission of Professional Development Program
Proposals for Public School Teachers and School Leaders.

. All program owners shall adhere to the above-mentioned guidelines in

compliance with DepEd Order No. 30, s. 2021 where only NEAP recognized
PD Programs shall be funded through HRD Fund.

. In participating in the different Deped Programs, Projects, and Activities

(PPAs), the Equal Opportunities Principle (EOP) and strict safety and health
protocols shall be observed at all times.

. Immediate dissemination of this memorandum is desired.

For the Schools Division Superintendent:

REBECCA C. SAGOT
Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
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